Strasbourg, 8 December 2021

Dear President,

| was deeply saddened by the news of a road accident in the Chernihiv region, as a
result of which several people have lost their lives, while others have been injured.

On behalf of the Council of Europe, | would like to express my condolences to the
families of the victims. Our thoughts are with them, as well as with the local community
and the first responders. We hope for the full and speedy recovery of those injured.

Yours sincerely,

Mr Volodymyr Zelensky
President of Ukraine
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